UNODC Executive Director meets Prime Minister of the Republic of Tajikistan 
On 29 November, Ms. Ghada Waly, Under-Secretary-General of the United Nations/UNODC Executive Director, met with Mr. Kokhir Rasulzoda, Prime Minister of the Republic of Tajikistan as part of her official visit to the Republic of Tajikistan. 
Ms. Ghada Waly and Mr. Kokhir Rasulzoda discussed a wide range of issues of cooperation and partnership between UNODC and Tajikistan. 
Ms. Ghada Waly emphasized Tajikistan’s critical role in fighting drugs and organized crime in Central Asia and the country’s notable contribution to the implementation of the UNODC counter-narcotics initiatives. 
Mr. Kokhir Rasulzoda noted that Tajikistan had established constructive and mutually beneficial cooperation with UNODC in addressing drug trafficking, transnational organized crime, terrorism, extremism, trafficking in persons, protection of borders. He emphasized the importance and necessity of strengthening further the capacities of the country’s agencies engaged in countering illicit drugs and organized crime under the new UNODC Programme for Central Asia, including via provision of technical aid and establishment of new inter-district units of the Drug Control Agency under the President of the Republic of Tajikistan in the areas bordering with Afghanistan in the context of the recent developments in this country. 
Ms. Ghada Waly noted that UNODC would continue and expand its support, including on counter-narcotics, border management, mitigation of corruption risks in customs.
The parties highlighted the need to expand further partnership, continue and strengthen peacebuilding efforts in the region, including Tajikistan, given the country’s important geopolitical position that is vital for sustaining peace and security in the wider Central Asian region. 
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